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BD – Recall of BD Insulin Syringes with the BD Micro-Fine™ IV Needle 

• On February 1, 2023, BD announced a consumer-level recall of some lots of BD Insulin 
Syringes with the BD Micro-Fine IV Needle because of manufacturing issues that can result in 
unsealed packaging for the individual syringes. If the blister pack of the syringe has a nonintact 
seal, then there is a potential that the syringe is no longer sterile.  
 

– Other BD insulin syringes that are not being recalled are available for patients to use. 
 

• The recalled lots were distributed from June 2022 through October 2022. 
 

Product Description Lot# (Expiration Date) 

BD Insulin Syringes with the BD Micro-Fine 
IV Needle 1 mL, 12.7 mm, 28 G 2038204 (4/30/27) 

BD Insulin Syringes with the BD Micro-Fine 
IV Needle 1 mL, 12.7 mm, 28 G 2024074 (4/30/27) 

BD Insulin Syringes with the BD Micro-Fine 
IV Needle 0.5 mL, 12.7 mm, 28 G 2031528 (4/30/27) 

 
• Per BD, use of a non-sterile syringe poses the risk of a local skin infection which may require 

medical treatment such as the use of antibiotics. 
 

• Anyone with an existing inventory of the recalled product should stop use, distribution and 
quarantine the product immediately. 

 
• For any questions regarding this recall, contact BD by phone at 1-844-823-5433 or by email at 

productcomplaints@bd.com.  

https://bdx.my.salesforce.com/sfc/p/#30000000Y0Yr/a/8a0000015BzS/lXds1LMov6GVSFguysBWNCn07mB4FnC6ezYS.TuXTdo
mailto:productcomplaints@bd.com

